

Committee Action Sheet - North Area Committee (NAC)

Date: 3/9/2021

1. Minute reference: **16/43/NAC Q5**

- Action: Pavements to Arbury Road in poor state of repair. Raise as priority.
- Lead Member: Cllr Scutt
- Progress:
 - Updated 6 November 2020 - Covid 19 proposals include one in relation to Arbury Road which would if it were to go ahead result in some work on the roadway and pavements - the moneys for this (if it is to go ahead) will be forthcoming from central government funds - therefore there is a wait on this matter although I continue to press for the matter to remain on the priority listing vis-a-vis the pavements along the length of the roadway.
 - **Updated 9 August 2021: The Covid 19 proposal for Arbury Road is at present out for consultation so that this means that the problem needs to await the outcome of the consultation.**

2. Minute reference: **21/15/NAC Open Forum Q2**

- Action: Councillor Todd-Jones to work with HRARA and Paul Van de Bulk regarding issues raised with the GCP Histon road scheme.
- Lead: Councillor Todd-Jones
- Progress:
 - **Updated 10 August 2021: Cllr Todd-Jones liaise with Paul Van de Bulk and the Chair of the HRARA about the issues raised at North Area Committee and Paul and the Chair discussed the issues directly themselves. Issue to be closed.**

HRARA has following comments:

- I received email from Paul van de Bulk June 21, we have not met and discussed the issues.
- Pavement width was worse than mentioned in the minutes, 0.90m officially measured. Nothing has been done to improve.

- the width for the buses Akeman to Victoria junction does not allow for 2 buses to meet, they will have to straddle the cycle lanes. Nothing improved.
- Reply from Paul van de Bulk regarding the buses - This is outside of the scope of the project which is delivering the infrastructure to allow better bus service.
- Regarding Cycle lanes and Bus stops – there has been no improvement. Regarding Signalling system – a new trial has been run recently.
- Reply from Paul van de Bulk regarding 20mph – The project team agrees.

3. Minute reference: **21/20/NAC Open Forum Q3**

- Action: Concluding the discussion on This Land and Milton Road Library, there was general agreement that the Chair and Vice Chair would take up the question (requesting the County Council sought external independent legal advice) with the County Council in writing.
- Lead: Councillor McQueen and Councillor Scutt
- Progress:

4. Minute reference: **21/23/NAC Environmental Report**

- Action: Will discuss with the Head of Environmental Services what measures were being taken to try and reduce fly tipping and would report back to the committee.
- Lead: Councillor Collis
- Progress:

5. Minute reference: **21/24/NAC GCP Update on Histon Road and Milton Road**

- Action: Paul Van de Bulk to investigate the issue of enforcement in relation to obstructing pavements on Histon Road and issues of parking on Milton Road and to update Councillors Sargeant, Dalzell and Chair of HRARA.
- Lead: Paul Van de Bulk
- Progress:

6. Minute reference: **21/24/NAC Open Forum Public Question 1**

- Action: Paul Van de Bulk to follow up with Stagecoach to see whether they have been running the diversion route:
- Lead: Paul Van de Bulk
- Progress:

This page is intentionally left blank